
 

April 30, 2021 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting $1,124,000 in funding for the City of Jordan US 169 Multi-Use Trail Underpass 
project in fiscal year 2022. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Jordan, 
210 East First Street, Jordan, MN 55352.  

Funding would be used for construction of proposed improvements for an underpass location to 
provide safe pedestrian access across US 169 to connect the residential and commercial areas of 
Jordan. Multiple footpaths have been worn into the grass and have clearly shown where 
pedestrians and bicyclists, many of whom originate from the Valley Green mobile home park, 
desire to cross the highway to their intended commercial destinations.  

The project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will enable people of all ages 
and abilities living north of US 169 to finally be able to safely cross the high-speed barrier with a 
safe and well-lit underpass. 

In accordance with House Rules, I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any 
financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 
 

Angie Craig 
Member of Congress 


